CLOPTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at Clopton Village Hall at 7.30pm

on Thursday 20th March 2014.

	Present:
Cllr Angwin (Chair)

Cllr Pryke

Cllr Fryatt

Cllr Yallop

Cllr Raffell
	In Attendance:
3 Clopton Residents

County and District Cllr Bellfield

Mrs T Embury (Clerk)
	Apologies
PCSO Chatten-Berry

PC Debbie Howgego


	CPC019/14 Chairman's Welcome
Cllr Angwin welcomed everyone to the meeting, including the new Clerk at her first meeting in post.
	

	CPC020/14 County and District Councillor's Report
1. Cllr Bellfied apologised for not attending recent meetings but this was due to other commitments.

2. No increase to Council Tax for the next financial year.

3. The County Council have to make a saving of £38.6 million during the financial year 2014/2015 out of a total expenditure of £580 million. Expected saving of 25% over the next 4 years. Government grant will go down by 37% in the next 2 years.

4. Some savings will be made by providing energy from waste and also due to the fact that the County Council will not be paying Landfill Tax.

5. The County Council are ending their contract with CSD so departments such as H.R. and Finance will be provided ‘in house’ again.

6. There will be no reduction to the Highways budget and they will continue to deal with the problem of ‘potholes’.

7. Education – Ofsted report was ‘critical’. During the last year there was a new director for Young Peoples Services and a new Cabinet Member appointed so they will be looking for an improvement over the next 12 months. There has been some improvement in exam results and they are moving up the league table slowly.

8. SCDC are making savings by renegotiating the contracts for running the four leisure centres and also making savings through waste collection.  The SCDC are still looking to move from the Melton Hill office.  There are 2 sites being considered which should also save money.


	

	CPC021/14 Police Report (attached)

Cllr Angwin summarised the Police report prepared by PC Howgego. To be circulated to the village via the enews and website.
	

	CPC022/14 Public Forum

30mph Speed limit at Clopton Corner.
A resident summarised information provided by local residents and also details of a letter received from David Chenery (SCC Highways).  It was felt that speeding data/measurements would be useful to back up the argument and strengthen the case.

The resident will contact David Chenery again to see if it is possible to arrange for speed strips to be placed on the road to obtain this data.  Cllr Bellfield will follow this up if necessary.

Boundary Commission Electoral Review.

Cllr Bellfield explained that the draft recommendations showed that Otley Ward would be removed and Clopton would become part of Grundisburgh Ward with just one District Councillor.
Cllr Bellfield left the meeting at the close of the Open Session.
	

	CPC022/14 Apologies
There were no apologies.
	

	CPC023/14  Declarations of Interest/Consideration of Dispensations
There were no declarations of interest and no dispensation applications to consider.
	

	CPC024/14 To Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2014 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. Proposer Cllr Pryke, Seconder Cllr Yallop.
	

	CPC025/14 Matters Arising from the Minutes.

1. Speed watch: Tuddenham PC have paid their joining fee and will now become part of the group.
2. Otley College Lighting:  Cllr Fryattt has spoken with Ben Woolnough of SCDC Planning and Cllr Angwin read out an email he had received from him stating that SCDC had found from a site visit that there are 2 offending lights sources.  One is a white light recently installed on a building and which can be seen from the elevated areas in Clopton. This building was consented for educational use in 1967 without conditions restricting external lighting, therefore its installation does not require planning permission.  Nevertheless, SCDC will write to Otley College suggesting they may wish to reduce the prominence of the light on the night skyline.  The second light source is over the college sign above the reception entrance and SCDC are investigating if this is subject to control.  Cllr Angwin will follow this up.
3. Asset Register: The All Risks items on the insurance policy have been amended as appropriate and the Clerk is to arrange removal of the laptop, printer and filing cabinet in the new financial year. There is a refund of £17.76 to be taken off the renewal premium in October.  The laptop has been donated to the Clopton Heritage Society.

	Cllr Angwin

Clerk



	CPC026/14 Finance (See attached reports)
1. Access to CPC Bank Accounts:  Cllrs unanimously ratified a resolution agreed by email on Feb 18th 2014 to allow the new Clerk access to the Parish Council Accounts at Barclays Bank.  It was duly agreed that instructions may be given to the Bank by Terri Embury by any method such as in writing, or by telephone, or online, in accordance with the Customer Agreement; formal overdraft arrangements, loans and third party payments may only be agreed by authorised persons appointed under the Appointment of Bankers mandate; the Bank is authorised to disclose the balance and all other information about each account to Terri Embury; this authority is to remain in force until cancelled by the Parish Council in writing.  It was noted that the authorities granted to the previous Clerk, Mrs. Esther Brown, have been cancelled in writing to the Bank.
2. Finance Report:  Cllr Angwin reported on the Council’s current financial position and movement since the last meeting.  Payments totalling £386.30 were approved.  Proposer Cllr Pryke, Seconder Cllr Fryatt.   Cllrs were also asked to approve 2 other payments which needed to be made before the next meeting: Payment to SALC £117.60 for Cllr Training for Cllr Raffell and payment of £50 to a resident for Fete activities.  Proposer Cllr Yallop, Seconder Cllr Raffell.
3. Changes to Financial Regulations:  Discussion held about the changes the Government were making to the Local Government Act 1972 re. Financial Regulations.  Cllr Angwin proposed that the current system of 2 signatories on a cheque be maintained for the time being.  All Cllrs agreed.
4. Requests for Charitable Donations:  It was decided to donate £50 to Headway, £50 to Disability Advice Service and £100 to Home-Start Suffolk Coastal.
5. Henderson Account: Cllr Angwin has changed the account to a Community Account in the name of Clopton Parish Council.  An up-to-date valuation will be obtained at the end of the financial year.
6. Village Fete:  Parish Council are assisting with management of funds.
	Clerk

Cllr Angwin

	CPC027/14 Planning Matters
1. Cllr Fryatt has contacted SCDC Planning and they are looking into whether there has been a breach of planning consent at Clopton House, Grundisburgh Road. Cllr Fryatt will keep the PC updated.

2. The following planning decision was received:-
· DC/13/3439/FUL. Proposed Cart Lodge and Storage, Snipe Farm, Clopton – Permission granted.
      3.   DC/14/0212/COU – Shop Farm, Shop Road – Description has been altered - Retention of use log cabin to be used as holiday unit/annexe to Shop Farm – Council have no further comments – Clerk to email SCDC Planning.   
3. There were no new planning applications.

4. Cllr Fryatt spoke about SCDC Planning Departments new computer system.  This could change Councils procedures for viewing planning applications and it is
      available to view online now.  There is a training session for Cllrs to attend on 28th        March 2014. Cllr Fryatt will circulate the details.
5. Cllr Fryatt spoke about the National Planning Policy Framework – new planning
      policy guidance is available to view online.
	Clerk

Cllr

Fryatt

	CPC028/14 Clerk
Cllr Angwin announced the appointment of Mrs Terri Embury as the new Clerk to Clopton Parish Council with effect from 11 February 2104 for 4 hours per week at a salary based on the current Spinal Column Point 15 on Scale LC1 of the  pay scale agreed by the appropriate Local Council body (NJC for LGS) for Parish Clerks. .
	

	CPC029/14 Councillor / Clerk Training
Cllr Raffell has attended the 2 day Councillor training course.

New Clerks Training Course is on the 22nd April 2014 and will be attended by the new clerk.
	

	CPC030/14 Annual Parish Meeting

A discussion took place as to whether an outside speaker would encourage the attendance of residents at the APM.  Cllr Angwin will contact Suffolk Preservation Society to invite them to attend.  Refreshments will also be provided.  AGM to be held on 15th May 2014 and the Annual CPC meeting to be held on 21st May 2014.
	Cllr Angwin

Clerk



	CPC031/14 Village Fete

Residents will be meeting to continue planning for the fete on 26th March 2014.
	

	CPC031/14 Clerk's report on Urgent decisions since the last meeting.
The Clerk had no urgent decisions to report.
	

	CPC032/14 Officer's and Representative's Reports
Cllr Fryatt spoke about the Suffolk Preservation Society – keen to get involved locally with environmental issues, roads, planning etc.  Would like to get involved via the Annual Parish Meeting.

SALC Area Meeting:  Topics covered at the meeting included:

· Broadband and mobile phone coverage.

· Sustainable Communities Act.

· Removal of Precept Referendums

· Local councils right to appeal planning consents.

· Local councils selling electricity, i.e. solar panels etc.

· Public use of social media and filming at local council meetings.
	

	CPC033/14 Correspondence
Correspondence received:
· Letter from Brandon Lewis MP re. Localising Council Tax Support Grant.
· Dates for Police and Crime Commissioner public meeting 2014.
· Village of the year competition.
· Spring Clean Suffolk 2014 – to be circulated via Clopton News.
· Suffolk Coastal Area Meeting – Sizewell Stakeholder Group Report.
· SALC Access to Local Council Meetings and Documents report.
	Clerk



	CPC034/14 Matters for the next meeting
1. Chinese Lanterns – a ban is currently being reviewed by SCDC.
	

	CPC035/14 Date of next Meeting 

The Annual Parish Meeting will be on Thursday 15th May 2014 at 7.00pm.

The Annual Parish Council Meeting is on Wednesday 21st May 2014 at 7.30pm.

The next meeting of the Parish Council is on Thursday 24th July 2014. 

All meetings take place in the Village Hall.
	

	Meeting closed at 9.14pm
	

	Chairman:   ........................................          Date:   .....................
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